Association of University and College Employees

LOCAL No. 1 (U.B.C.)

May 17, 1979.

Mr. W. L. Clark Assistant Director Employee Relations Campus Mail

Dear Mr. Clark:

RE: Full-Time Leave of Absence - Michelle McCaughran

Please be advised that Michelle McCaughran of the School of Nursing has been re-elected to a further term as Union Co-ordinator of A.U.C.E. Local 1.

Accordingly, this is to request further full-time leave of absence without pay under Article 7.02 of the Collective Agreement. The Union also requests that the University will continue its practice and bill the Union for Ms. McCaughran's benefit plan premimums.

The term of office is scheduled to commence on June 19th and to be completed on December 19th, 1979.

Yours truly,

Carole Cameron Union Organisor

c.c.: J. Prenty

M. Willman

M. McCaughran

auce 1